White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


January 13, 2014
Trustee Todd Baker called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday January 13, 2014.  Roll call as follows:  Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Carol Brimhall.  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall was absent. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the minutes of the December 13, 2014 Regular Township Board Meeting, with one correction to paragraph 6, line three.  Mr. Basore does not do inspections for Stockbridge Township, please change to Parma Township.   Motion carried.

There are 2 CD’s that come due this month.  #108506992, renews 1/20/14, and 110250199, renews 1/23/14.  A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew them both with Flagstar bank at .5% for 12 months.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf reported on the status of the tax collections.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.   

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He informed the board of his progress on the abandoned buildings in the township.  The public hearing/Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for January 22, 2014 at 7 p.m.  Mr. Chamberlain handed out copies of the application for a non-commercial dog kennel at 440 Risch Rd., Webberville.  He delivered notices to the owner and all affected neighbors.  He pointed out that section 9.3 of the Zoning Ordinance refers to the raising of fur bearing animals.    
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Graf to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried

Trustee Baker adjourned the meeting at 8:08 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

